## Town of New Boston

## Selectmen's Meeting Minutes

## January 12, 1998

A regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Carlstrom.

PRESENT:

Gordon A. Carlstrom, Chairman

Harold C. Strong, Selectman Susan J. Clay, Selectman

At 7:00 p.m., Mr. Robert Waller of 236 Meadow Road came before the Board with a number of neighbors to discuss the speed limit on Meadow Road, as well as the intersection of Joe English Road and Meadow Road. The Selectmen said they would look into the matter in the coming weeks.

At 7:30 p.m., Gordon Russell, President of the Piscataquog Watershed Association, came before the Board of Selectmen to discuss the possible reconstruction of the Parker Mill Dam or the construction of a breakwater/rapids in this location. Mr. Russell was generally supportive of the construction of a breakwater/rapids as long as it contained a fish ladder for fish swimming up stream.

At 8:00 p.m., the Fire Wards met with the Selectmen to discuss revisions to the Large Building Fire Code.

The Board signed Intent-to-Cut forms.

The Board reviewed and signed payroll and accounts payable warrants.

The Board reviewed and/or signed other miscellaneous correspondence and materials.

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted.

Todd I. Selig
Town Administrator